
Cold Water Survival Meeting Kit

WHAT’S AT STAKE
Cold water survival refers to the knowledge, skills, and strategies necessary to
survive in cold water environments. It involves understanding the risks
associated with exposure to cold water and taking appropriate measures to
increase the chances of survival in such conditions.

WHAT’S THE DANGER
COLD WATER DANGERS

Hypothermia: Cold water rapidly draws heat away from the body, leading to
hypothermia, a condition where the body’s core temperature drops below normal
levels. Hypothermia impairs cognitive and physical function, making it difficult
to think clearly, move effectively, and perform self-rescue actions.

Cold Shock Response: When suddenly exposed to cold water, the body experiences
an initial gasp reflex, rapid breathing, and increased heart rate, known as the
cold shock response. This can lead to hyperventilation, panic, and an increased
risk of inhaling water, which can result in drowning.

Loss of Dexterity and Strength: Cold water can cause loss of dexterity and
strength in the extremities, making it challenging to swim, hold on to objects,
or perform necessary survival tasks.

Reduced Time for Survival: Cold water accelerates the onset and progression of
hypothermia compared to cold air. Survival time can be limited to minutes or
hours, depending on the water temperature, body condition, and available
protective measures.

Immersion and Circum-rescue Collapse: During a cold-water rescue or recovery,
individuals may experience immersion or circum-rescue collapse. This occurs when
the body’s physiological response to the stress of rescue, such as sudden
movement or contact with the water, causes a drop in blood pressure, leading to
cardiac arrest.

Limited Visibility and Navigation Challenges: Cold water can often have poor
visibility, making it difficult to navigate and find potential sources of help
or escape routes.

https://coactionspecialty.safetynow.com/cold-water-survival-meeting-kit/


Isolation and Delayed Rescue: Cold water environments can be remote or isolated,
increasing the time it takes for rescuers to reach the individual in distress.
Prolonged exposure to cold water while increases the risks.

HOW TO PROTECT YOURSELF
PREVENTITIVE MEASURES FOR COLD WATER SURVIVAL

Wear appropriate clothing: Dress in layers of clothing that provide insulation
and can trap air to maintain warmth. Choose garments made of materials that
retain their insulating properties when wet, such as wool.

Wear a personal flotation device (PFD): Always wear a PFD or life jacket when in
or near cold water. A PFD can help you stay afloat, conserve energy, and
increase your chances of survival.

Be aware of weather and water conditions: Check the weather forecast and be
aware of water conditions before heading out. Avoid going into cold water during
storms, high winds, or severe weather conditions.

Buddy system: Whenever possible, avoid venturing into cold water alone. Having a
buddy nearby increases the chances of early detection and assistance in case of
an emergency.

Cold water acclimatization: Gradually expose yourself to cold water to
acclimatize your body. This helps build tolerance and prepares your body to
respond better to cold water immersion.

Inform others about your plans: Before engaging in any cold-water activities,
inform someone trustworthy about your plans, including your intended route and
estimated return time.

Carry survival equipment: Carry essential survival equipment such as signaling
devices (whistle, mirror, flare), a waterproof flashlight, a pocketknife, and a
communication device (cell phone, VHF radio) if available.

Learn and practice survival techniques: Acquire knowledge and training in cold
water survival techniques. This includes learning how to float, adopt the Heat
Escape Lessening Posture (HELP) or Huddle positions, conserve energy, and
execute self-rescue or rescue strategies.

Maintain a positive mental attitude: Cold water survival situations can be
mentally challenging. Stay calm, conserve energy, and focus on maintaining a
positive mental attitude. Panic and stress can hinder clear thinking.

Immediate action: Taking immediate action is crucial in cold water survival. The
first few minutes are critical for preventing cold shock response,
hyperventilation, and inhaling water.

Manage hypothermia risks: Hypothermia is a significant danger in cold water
survival. Learn to recognize the early signs and symptoms of hypothermia, such
as shivering, confusion, and loss of coordination. Take steps to prevent or
treat hypothermia promptly, such as seeking shelter, conserving energy, and
rewarming techniques.



Signal for rescue: Effectively signaling for rescue is crucial in cold water
survival scenarios. Carry signaling devices like whistles, mirrors, and flares
to attract attention from potential rescuers. Make noise, create visual signals,
and use available tools or objects to increase your visibility and chances of
being located.

Mental resilience and positive mindset: Cold water survival can be mentally
challenging. Maintaining a positive mental attitude, staying calm, and managing
stress are vital for making sound decisions, conserving energy, and increasing
your chances of survival. Stay focused on survival priorities and avoid panic.

Train and practice: Acquire proper training and practice cold water survival
techniques in controlled environments.

BEST COLD WATER SURVIVAL TECHNIQUES

Obtain proper training: Seek out professional training from organizations or
experienced individuals.

Learn about cold water immersion and hypothermia: Educate yourself about the
effects of cold-water immersion on the body and the stages and symptoms of
hypothermia.

Dress appropriately: Wear suitable clothing for cold water activities. Invest in
insulation layers, such as wetsuits or dry suits, designed to retain body heat
even when wet.

Practice swimming and water survival skills: Regularly practice swimming
techniques.

Familiarize yourself with survival equipment: Learn how to use and carry
essential survival equipment.

Acquire navigation skills: Develop proficiency in navigation techniques specific
to cold water environments.

Maintain physical fitness: Engage in regular physical exercise to enhance your
strength, stamina, and endurance.

Cultivate mental resilience: Practice techniques such as deep breathing,
visualization, and positive self-talk to maintain composure and focus during
cold water survival scenarios.

Practice simulated scenarios: Simulate cold water survival scenarios in a
controlled environment.

FINAL WORD
It’s important to note that the specific actions and priorities in cold water
survival. Seek professional training and stay informed about best practices to
adapt to different cold-water environments and scenarios.


